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FS Italiane, new Euro 50 million loan signed with Intesa Sanpaolo 

Rome, December 7th 2021 

Ferrovie dello Stato Italiane signed today a new Euro 50 million loan agreement with 3 
years tenor with Intesa Sanpaolo. 

Following similar debt transactions structured so far by FS in order to seize the 
opportunities created by the ECB’s measures for the economy and the banking system, 
also this new deal was closed at very competitive pricing conditions. 


